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April 8, 2025

On April 8, 2025, the Versailles Town Council met for their regular monthly meeting. All council members were in attendance along with
attorney Lynn Fledderman. Minutes from the previous meeting were approved.

Roxanne read the Fire Department report sent in by Ben Sieverding. 192 calls for the year were reported, 55 in March.
Department reports were received prior to the meeting and were read and reviewed by council. Items on the consent agenda were accepted.
The Master Bike and Pedestrian plan was reviewed and a resolution to adopt was approved unanimously by council.

The Nobel, LLC property was reviewed. The title search came back clear. The order to demolish was approved by council. There will be a public
hearing on May 13t at 7pm.

Council approved a motion to pass Ordinance 2025-2 amending the ordinances discussed at the March meeting.
Council discussed ordinance updates. Lynn will draft the changes for chapters 18, 24, and 26 for the next meeting.

The town’s worker’s compensation insurance policy is up for renewal. Council reviewed quotes from Hardy Insurance and Encore Insurance and
decided to stay with Hardy Insurance.

Randall brought up the current Tap fees. He stated that our current fees do not cover the actual cost of installing new service. Council
requested that Randall get the actual cost of installing new service and bring the information to the next meeting.

Installing a fence around the playground at the complex was discussed. There were mixed opinions but ultimately it was decided to not install a
fence at this time.

Council unanimously voted to reappoint Holly Wehr as the town’s representative on the SIRPC board.

Sarah mentioned that the town needs to be ready to live stream meetings by July 1, 2025. Council approved ordering a camera system to
prepare for live streaming. A currently unused laptop will be used to control the system.

Josh and Randall discussed needed updates at the complex. The scoreboards will be repaired as necessary, including new parts and lights. The
PA system will be updated so that it can be used this season.

Joe requested to upgrade the PD firearms through a trade in program. Council approved.

With no further business coming before the council, the meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.
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